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PURIM CARNIVAL · Sunday, March 8
th

  
11:00am-1:00pm 
Carnival Games, Bounce House, GaGa Pit, Face Painting & more! 

$10 per child includes 15 tickets!   

Additional tickets will be available for purchase 

Brotherhood/Sisterhood famous homemade Hamantaschen will be 

available for purchase! 

Open to the community * All ages welcome 

FAMILY SHABBAT · Friday, March 6
th

  
5:30pm  Family Service with Rabbi Meyer and Jon Nelson 

6:00pm  Story with Heather and Hamantaschen baking in the kitchen 

with Erin Cullen and Sarah Waelchli 

P
U

R
IM

 ADULTS ONLY · Monday, March 9
th 

6:00pm  Dinner 

6:30pm  Megillah Reading 
 

RSVPS encouraged and appreciated 781-631-9300 

Don’t forget your costume! 

Entries for great prizes can be purchased online at www.emanu-el.org or call the Temple office! 
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  MARCH SERVICE SCHEDULE 
 
Friday, March 6 
Shabbat Zachor 
      5:30pm Family shabbat 
      6:00pm Shabbat Service 
     
Saturday, March 7 
     10:30am Round Table Minyan 
 
Monday, March 9 
Erev Purim 
      6:30pm   Adults Only Megillah Reading  
   
Friday, March 13 
Shabbat Parah 
            6:00pm Shabbat Service  
    
Saturday, March 14 
      10:30am Round Table Minyan 
      10:30am Dalet class led Shabbat Service 
                        
Friday, March 20 
Shabbat Hachodesh 
 6:00pm Shabbat Service 
       
Saturday, March 21 
       10:30am Round Table Minyan 
      
Friday, March 27 
Shabbat Vayikra 
   6:00pm Shabbat Service  
         
Saturday, March 28 
 10:30am Round Table Minyan 
 10:30am Shabbat Tots 
   5:30pm Bar Mitzvah: Stephen Slavet 
  
         
 

MAZAL TOV AND CONGRATULATIONS 
TO THE FOLLOWING ON THE OCCASION  

OF THEIR QUINQUENNIAL ANNIVERSARIES 

 

Jan and Jeff Newman        March   2 ~  35 years 

Elana and Aaron Block        March   7 ~   5 years 

Lisa and David Nagel        March 18 ~  25 years 

Diane Levinson and Edward Futcher     March 24 ~ 30 years 

BABY NEWS  
Congratulations! 

Brooke and Jeffrey Kessel on the birth of their son 

 NOAH BENJAMIN KESSEL 

Born January 17, 2020 

Proud grandparents are Joan and Richard Kessel 

MARCH B’NAI MITZVAH 

We congratulate Stephen and his family on this special occasion 
and look forward to having him continue his religious education 
through Confirmation. 

Stephen Slavet 

Son of 

Maggie and James Slavet 

 

BROTHERHOOD · SISTERHOOD COMMUNITY 

BRUNCH 
Sunday, March 22 at 10:00am 
          Guest speaker, Jo Ann Simons,  

                      CEO of Northeast Arc 
 

Northeast Arc helps people with disabilities become full participants in the community;  

choosing for themselves how to live, learn, work, socialize and play. 

For more information about Northeast Arc, please visit their website at https://ne-arc.org/. 

 
No charge, but RSVP’s are appreciated to the Temple office 781-631-9300.  

Open to the community!  

https://ne-arc.org/


 

 Temple Emanu-El Bulletin | March 2020            3 

FROM THE RABBI’S STUDY 

HAVRUTA: TWO ARE BETTER THAN ONE 

The 38th World Zionist Congress is scheduled to meet in Jerusalem from October 20-23, 2020. In advance of that meeting, elections 

will be held between January 21 to March 11, 2020 IN ORDER to determine the size of the various delegations to the 

Congress.  Those elected from the United States will join delegates from Israel and around the world at the 38th World Zionist 

Congress in October to make decisions regarding key institutions which allocate nearly $1 Billion annually to support Israel and World 

Jewry (including the World Zionist Organization, Jewish National Fund and the Jewish Agency for Israel).  

 

OUR REFORM MOVEMENT BOTH HERE AND ABROAD HAVE LAUNCHED A VOTER REGISTRATION EFFORT TO 

ENCOURAGE OUR MEMBERS TO “VOTE REFORM”, IN ORDER TO ASSURE THAT THE VOICE OF PROGRESSIVE, 

PLURALIST CAUSES IN ISRAEL RECEIVE ADEQUATE AND PROPER FUNDING GOING FORWARD. 

 

Registration and voting will open on January 21, 2020. The fee to register and vote is $7.50, which covers the administrative costs of 

running the election (anyone age 25 and under pays $5.00). During this voting period, Temple Emanu-El is hoping to  have a voter 

registration table available at all congregational events. We are soliciting volunteers to serve, guide and facilitate this effort. please 

speak with Rabbi Meyer, Jaime or Claudia if you are interested in helping. 

WORLD ZIONIST CONGRESS VOTE  

 “Two are better than one…,” teaches the Biblical Book of Ecclesiastes, “for if they fall, one will lift up the other.” 

In our Jewish traditional wisdom, as in the writings of other ancient cultures and contemporary philosophies, the 

value, nature and meanings of “friendship” occupies an important place. From the Bible we read of the friendship be-

tween David and Jonathan, who’s souls were “knit together” as one, reflecting the wisdom from the Book of Proverbs, 

"There are friends that one has to his own hurt; but there is also a friend that sticks closer than a brother." 

Our traditional sources speak frequently of the extreme importance of friendship in our lives. The Talmud reflects 

that "I have learned much from my teachers, but from my friends I have learned more than from my teachers.” Likewise, 

from the Talmud we receive the poetic dictum, “O havruta o mituta”, translating as “Either friendship or death”! And final-

ly, we learn, “If your friend calls you a [donkey], put a saddle on your back!” 

The medieval giant of Jewish thought, Maimonides, considered that there are three types of friends: a friend who 

is useful for our needs, such as in business or social life; a pleasant friend, one whose company we enjoy and who 

shares our interests; and finally that more rare sort of friend who ethically inspires and instructs; that is, who helps us 

develop our finest moral qualities and helps us become better men and women. 

When discussing study and learning, our sages recognized that “Two scholars sharpen one another.” And so, 

over the generations there has developed an approach to study known by the Aramaic term for friendship, “Havruta”. 

Havruta technically means studying lessons in pairs, or more precisely, with a friend, and it is the most common ap-

proach to classroom study in yeshivot and other halls of learning around the world.  

Even beyond the study halls and classrooms, havruta as an approach for experiencing and enriching our Jewish 

lives – spiritually, socially or intellectually – continues to be a valuable strategy. That is why (as you can read elsewhere 

in this month’s Temple Bulletin) we’re planning on having something of a Havruta Week, encouraging our Temple mem-

bers to broaden their experiences by inviting a friend to join them – especially friends who may not already be Temple 

members. The activities during the week cover a wide range of Temple programs and activities, including worship ser-

vices, social gatherings, Torah learning, community service, and even our famous annual “Chocolate Seder” (sorry – just 

for our Religious School students, families and their havruta!).  

Perhaps one final text might offer the most meaningful justification for our reaching out in havruta.  We read in 

Pirke Avot: “Whenever two sit together in study, the Shechina (God’s indwelling presence) abides among them.” So, it is 

our hope that bringing our friends to join us in our study, worship, and good deeds will also bring the awareness of God’s 

Presence dwelling among us. 

Rabbi David J. Meyer 
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FROM OUR TEMPLE EDUCATOR 

RABBI ALLISON PEISER 

Families with 

Dear Families, 

March is an incredibly exciting month for the religious school!  Not only are there five Sundays in March, each day of this thirty-one day 
month is an opportunity to win a prize from our calendar raffle!  Don’t forget that you can still sell and purchase entries for the raffle.  We 
will begin the raffle with the first drawing at Sunday School on March 1st.  We hope that this will be a fun way to return to school after   
February break.  Then on March 8th, we have our Purim Carnival.  Please encourage your friends and families to come!  The carnival will 
be from 11am-1pm instead of our usual 9am-11:30am meeting time.  Don’t forget that our clocks spring forward an hour that day.   

Our fourth grade students will be leading the Shabbat morning service on March 14th.  Then on March 15th, our Confirmation and Post-
Confirmation students will be taught by the “Journey to Safety” of JF&CS.  Parents of students in these programs should look out for more 
information.   

Finally, on March 29th, all parents of children in the religious school programs at Temple Emanu-El are invited to an open forum.  We are 
going to focus on “what needs Temple Emanu-El serves in your life.”  While part of the conversation will be listening to your perspectives 
on content and formatting of the religious school programs at TEE, we also want to hear about your interests as parents.  Are there learn-
ing/socializing/other opportunities you would like TEE to provide for you?  The conversation will be facilitated by our Education Team, 
which includes Jodi Kerble, Kate Aikman, Luisa Boverini, and Melanie Kaplan.  Your input will help us plan for the 2020-2021 academic 
year. 

After March, the school year will begin to wind down.  We have a Family Education program on April 5th.  Students are encouraged to 
bring their friends to learn more about Passover and participate in a Chocolate Seder!  Then on April 12th we will have another fun     
Passover-themed day.  Our final day of Sunday School will be on May 3rd and will include classes in the morning and a closing assembly 
at 11am.   

Our students will be introduced to the following letters and Jewish Life Vocabulary words in the month of March: 

 

I look forward to seeing you several times in the month of March! 

Rabbi Allison 

March 1st Letter is “Vav” ו Word: “V’tzivanu”  

 וְצִוָּנו 

Commanded us (used in blessings re-
lated to “mitzvot” or commandments like 
candle lighting) 

March 8th Letter is “Pay” or פ Words: “Purim” “Pesach” 

 פסח andפורים 

Holidays 

March 15th Letter is “Zayin” or ז Words: “Z’ro-a” and “Oznei Haman” 

 אזני המן and זרוע 

Shankbone (for Passover) and Hamen-
taschen in Hebrew (literally Haman’s 
ears) 

March 22nd Letter is “Tzadee” or צ Words: Matzah and Hametz  

מצה   and חמץ 

Passover terms.  Hametz is bread or 
other items forbidden for eating on 
Passover.  Instead we eat Matzah. 

March 29th Letter is “Dalet” or ד Dayeinu and Haggadah 

דינו    and הגדה 

Dayeinu: a song included in the Passo-
ver seder meaning “it would be 
enough.”  Haggadah is the book we use 
on Passover which also means “telling” 

FAMILIES WITH CHILDREN 

Friday, March 6
th

 at 5:30pm 

5:30pm Family Service with Rabbi Meyer and Jon Nelson 

6:00pm Purim story and craft with Heather and hamantaschen 

making in the kitchen with Erin Cullen and Sarah Waelchli 
 

Open to the community, no RSVP necessary 

Introducing our new SHABBAT program for  

children Pre-K and under 

Join us at 10:30am in the Sanctuary with  

Rabbi Allison Peiser followed by a light breakfast and an 

activity in the Fellowship Room 

 

March 28
th
 and May 16

th 

This is a free program  and co-sponsored by PJ Library 

SHABBAT TOT 
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BOOK LAUNCH 

The support of “An Essential Song” from dear ones gave 

Amy Saltz the courage to write the hopeful memoir, 
“FINDING THE SONG: Living After Attempting Suicide”. 

Copies of the new book will be available with a  donation 
to Finding the Song: Restricted Fund for Suicidal Individu-
als c/o Marblehead Counseling Center.  Staff from the 
center will be at the event. 

 

March 30th at 7:00pm  

In the Fellowship Room 

SMARTY 
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NEIGHBORHOODS 

TIKKUN OLAM (aka Social Action) NEIGHBORHOOD  

“Remember that the happiest people are not those getting more, but those giving more.”  
― H. Jackson Brown Jr. 

Welcome the Stranger 

The Holdan family is adjusting to their new life in the United States. Both parents are college
- educated and will be looking for work.  They have enough English to engage in 
conversations, however would welcome anyone with ESL training who could further their 
English skills. They are both enrolled in ESL classes in Lynn, however want to be fluent.  
Anna is an occupational therapist and Nick would like to work as a chaplain or Baptist 
minister.  They speak Romanian and Russian. 

We are also in need of monetary contributions to the “Welcome the Stranger” project to help 
offset the costs of relocating this family and the others who will be coming through our 
partnership with Catholic Charities’ POWR program. 

Send all contributions made out to “Welcome the Stranger” and mail or drop off at Temple Emanu-El.  

My Brother’s Table 
Ongoing:  1st Thursday of every month. Next serving opportunity:  March 5th from 4:30pm-7:30pm at 98 Willow Street, Lynn 
We need volunteers!  Rides available. 
 

Massachusetts Coalition for the Homeless  
Ongoing: 2nd Monday of every month-next visit March 9th from 10:00am -12:00pm at 73 Buffum Street, Lynn, Parking is on site. 
Rides available.  We will be building and painting beds, sorting clothing and books, etc 
              

WELCOME THE STRANGER 
PROGRESSIVE DINNER 

SATURDAY APRIL 18th 

ONGOING PROGRAMS 

TAIJI with ROSIE SEGIL Wednesdays at 10:00am and 6:00pm 

Temple member Rosie Segil will be teaching Taiji classes and all are invited! 

Some benefits of Taiji include better sleep, sharpening of the mind, enhanced well-being and creativity to name a few. 

Classes are complimentary, but please send your name to Shelby@emanu-el.org to sign-up or call the Temple office. 

SENIOR CONNECTION Tuesdays at 10:00am in the Fellowship Room 

Come by for coffee or tea and stay for yummy pastries and great company!   All welcome! 

March 4th special program with Movie Night.  Details on the following page. 

JEWISH MUSIC NEIGHBORHOOD under the direction of Jon Nelson 

Wednesday, March 18
th 

at 7:00pm in the Sanctuary 

We will be preparing and practicing for the Yom HaShoah Community Holocaust Commemoration Program to 

be held at J. Henry Higgins Middle School in Peabody on April 27th.    Everyone is invited! 
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ONGOING PROGRAMS 

BROTHERHOOD AND SISTERHOOD COOKING FOR OUR COMMUNITY  

Thursday, March 19
th

 at 7:00pm 

Once a month, Sisterhood and Brotherhood get together to cook for members of our Temple Family.  

NO RSVP NECESSARY…JUST SHOW UP! 

MAH JONGG For all levels of play!  

Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm in the Youth Lounge.  

We have a nice mix of gamers. Lessons are free!   Cards are $9 annually. 

Call the office if you’d like to be at the next learning table.     

March dates:  Tuesday, March 3
rd

, 10
th
, 17

th
, 24

th
 and 31

st 

 

All are welcome to the free films!  Movie Nights are sponsored by the Temple Library, and all DVD’s are available to sign out. 

MOVIE NIGHT  Wednesday, March 4th  at 7:00pm in the Youth Lounge 
 

 

6:00pm - Join with SENIOR CONNECTION for an optional catered bagel dinner by Evan’s Deli at 6:00pm ($15 pp) 
Please RSVP for the dinner by February 28th  to Shelby@emanu-el.org or call 781-631-9300. 
 
7:00pm - Movie featuring THE STURGEON QUEENS - THE STORY OF RUSS & DAUGHTERS 
Russ & Daughters is a Lower East Side lox and herring emporium that has thrived for 100 years.  Produced to 
coincide with the store’s 100

th
 anniversary, interviews are with two of the original “daughters” - now 100 and 92- 

years-old — and with prominent enthusiasts including Ruth Bader Ginsberg and Maggie Gyllenhaal. 

   WHAT’S NEW IN OUR TEMPLE LIBRARY 

Fiction:  

The World That We Knew by Alice Hoffman 
 

In 1941 Berlin, three unforgettable young women must act with courage and love to survive. 

Non-Fiction:  

God Is In The Crowd by Tal Keinan 

Jewish identity in the twenty-first century 
 

Children:  

Purim Chicken by Margery Cuyler 

Will Cluck have enough courage to play Queen Esther at the barnyard’s Purim show? 

The Temple Library is a comprehensive and up-to-date collection of Judaica with books, periodicals, DVDs, CDs, and 

children’s materials.   The Library also sponsors programs, such as Movie Night and author presentations.   

BOOK CLUB  Monday, March 2
nd

 at 7:00pm 

Book Club selection is “Inheritance: A Memoir of Genealogy, Paternity and Love” by Dani Shapiro. 

Temple Engagement Coordinator Shelby, will share her personal Ancestry.com experience.  She has uncovered her 

birth family in the past six months after being adopted as an infant. 
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CONTRIBUTIONS 
Thank you for your generous donation.   

Your contribution will have a significant impact in our community, helping us to enhance and expand our programs. 

TRIBUTES FUND 
In honor of...  
The birth of Elise and David Alexander's son,  
Isaiah Lawrence Alexander    
Hope and Larry Zabar 
 

The birth of my granddaughter Molly Alexandra Baver 
Peggy Blass 
 

Barbara Cantor's special birthday 
Virginia Dodge 
 

Shelby Chapper's engagement 
Virginia Dodge 
 

Carla and David Herwitz's 60th wedding anniversary 
Virginia Dodge 
 

The birth of Joan and Richard Kessel's grandson, Noah 
Benjamin 
Bruce Bank 
The Kaplan Family 
 

Mim and Larry Shutzer's 70th wedding anniversary  
Virginia Dodge 
Margie and Jerry Somers 
Hope and Larry Zabar 
 

The birth of Carole and Ken Shutzer's grandson, Julian 
Thomas Williams 
Hope and Larry Zabar 
  

In memory of...  
Israel Appel, at yahrzeit  
The Appel Family 
 

Barry Badolato, at yahrzeit 
Marlene and Bobby Badolato 
 

Chester "Chet" Baker 
Deb Seiberg-Bollen and Fred Bollen 
 

Samuel Bloomberg, at yahrzeit 
Mim and Larry Shutzer 
 

Jeffrey Braver, at yahrzeit 
Debra and Ralph Sevinor 
 

Samuel Brooks, at yahrzeit  
Andrea Kline 
 

Steven Erlich, at yahrzeit 
Ellen and Norman Erlich 
 

Mollie Fishman, at yahrzeit 
Ellen and Norman Erlich 
 

Bozie Goldman, at yahrzeit 
Virginia Dodge 
 

Herbert B. Greenbaum 
Virginia Dodge 
 

Rose Grob, at yahrzeit  
Ellen and Norman Erlich 
 

Janet Hennick, at yahrzeit 
Rachel, Tom, Zach and Alex Perrella 
 

Esther Hillson, at yahrzeit 
Elaine Federman 
 

Roberta Kline, at yahrzeit 
Andrea Kline 
 

Joseph Krivelow, at yahrzeit 
Ilene and Eric Krivelow 
 

Kenny Kupetz, at yahrzeit 
Alycin and Barry Yomtov 

Sidney Kupetz, at yahrzeit 
Alycin and Barry Yomtov 
 

Dora and Samuel Liftman, at yahrzeit 
Andrea Liftman 
 

Bertram "Bert" Miller  
Wendy and Brian Lewis 
The Strogoff Family 
 

Fredric Phillips, at yahrzeit 
Carol and Jeffrey Phillips 
 

Mildred Remis, at yahrzeit 
Ruth and Robert Remis 
 

Chuck Sagan, at yahrzeit 
Virginia Dodge 
 

Robert Schuller 
Wendy and John Webber 
 

Derek Sheckman, at yahrzeit 
Virginia Dodge 
 

Myrna Sparks, at yahrzeit 
Hope and Larry Zabar 
 

Elizabeth Stone, at yahrzeit 
Rosalind and Myron Stone 
 

Charles Strasnick, at yahrzeit 
Janice Strasnick Cohen 
 

Harris R. Tregor, at  yahrzeit   
The Tregor Family 
 

William "Bill" York 
Elaine Federman 
Wendy and John Webber 
 
BIBLE AND PRAYERBOOK FUND  
In honor of...  
Maxine Goldman's special birthday 
Ann Klayman 
 

In memory of... 
Helen Kaminsky, at yahrzeit 
Harriet Kaminsky 
 

Eunice Korsakov, at yahrzeit 
Jill York and Family 
 

Zelda Tasman and Marcia Zabar, at yahrzeit  
Hope, Larry and Josh Zabar 
 
BROTHERHOOD/SISTERHOOD FUND  
In memory of...  
Martin "Bozie" Goldman 
Bruce Bank 
 

Herbert Greenbaum 
Sharen and Jon Solomon 
 

Richard Platcow, at yahrzeit 
Joanne Robbins 
 
LIBRARY FUND  
In honor of...  
Carla and David Herwitz's 60th wedding anniversary 
Robert Frost Rosenthal, Sid Rosenthal, and Amy Saltz 
 

Mim and Larry Shutzer's 70th wedding anniversary  
Amy Saltz 
 

In memory of...  
Harold Cohan, at yahrzeit 
Donna and Archie Cohan 



 

 Temple Emanu-El Bulletin | March 2020            9 

CONTRIBUTIONS cont’d 
Abraham Kessel, at yahrzeit  
Joan and Richard Kessel 
 
Alvin W. Shutzer, at yahrzeit   
Carole and Kenneth Shutzer and Family 
 
MEMORIAL PARK FUND 
In memory of...  
Claire Post, at yahrzeit 
Francine and Stanley Goldstein 
 

Samuel Post, at yahrzeit 
Francine and Stanley Goldstein 
 

Lee Rosenkrantz, at yahrzeit   
Evie and Howie Rosenkrantz 
 

Seymour Salett, at yahrzeit  
Sylvia and Darlene Goldstein 
 

Abraham Schawbel, at yahrzeit   
Evie and Howie Rosenkrantz 
 
ONEG SHABBAT FUND  
In honor of...  
Olivia Schuller becoming Bat Mitzvah 
Virginia Dodge 
 

In memory of...  
Max Michael Rosenfield, at yahrzeit  
Linda Rosenfield 
 

Lee Rosen, at yahrzeit  
Linda Rosenfield 
 

William "Bill" York 
The Zarinsky-Sussman Families 
 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND  
In memory of...  
Shirley Harsip, at yahrzeit  
Leslie and Michael Harsip 

Dear Temple Members, 

In response to a Community Call-to-Action against Antisemitism, Temple Emanu-El is participating in the Community Read of Debo-

rah E. Lipstadt’s new book Antisemitism: Here and Now.  (Rabbi Meyer referenced Dr. Lipstadt’s book during the recent High 

Holydays.) Facilitated discussions will take place in March at a number of North Shore locations. In addition, a live presentation by the 

author will take place on Tuesday, May 19, 7:30 pm at a North Shore location to be announced. 

I invite you to read this important and timely book about  antisemitism and attend a facilitated discussion about the book here at the 

Temple on Monday, March 16th at 7:00pm.  The first 25 people to register for the facilitated book discussion will  receive a complimen-

tary copy of the book, while supplies last, thanks to the Holocaust Legacy Foundation and co-directors Jody Kipnis and Todd Ruder-

man.  There is a one-book limit per family.  

Please RSVP to the Temple Office (781-631-9300) to register for the book discussion. If you are one of the first 25 to RSVP, you will 

be notified about the free copy of the book and where you can pick it up. 

If you are a member of a private book group, please suggest this book for one of your meetings. To find out if your book group is eligi-

ble to receive free copies of the book, contact dcoltin@lappinfoundation.org or call  Debbie Coltin at 978-740-4428. 

L’shalom, 

Rabbi David J. Meyer 

Community Call-to-Action Committee: Rabbi Michael Ragozin, Chair Izzi Abrams, Marla Belostock, Miriam Blue, Deborah Coltin, 
Sara Ewing, Paul Gulko, Helaine Hazlett, Beverly Kahn, Jody Kipnis, Deryn Mashin, Rabbi David Meyer, Miriam Pollack, Todd Ruder-
man, Anne Selby 

ANTISEMITISM: HERE AND NOW 

YOUTH PROGRAMMING FUND  
In memory of...  
Samuel Cantor, at yahrzeit  
Barbara Cantor 
 

Jeff Edinburg, at yahrzeit  
Deborah Edinburg 
 

Herbert B. Greenbaum  
Heidi, Robert, Jessica and Henry Greenbaum 
 

Jack Klayman, at yahrzeit 
Ann Klayman 
 

Adam Rosenthal, at yahrzeit 
Naomi Rosenthal 
 
RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND  
In appreciation of...  
Rabbi Meyer 
Muriel Drew 
Susan Stahl and Family 
Susan Wels and Irwin Rome  
Karen and Andrew Whitman  
The York Families 
 

Rabbi Meyer on the occasion of Olivia Schuller becoming 
Bat Mitzvah  
Susan Stahl   
 

In honor of...  
Our anniversary 
Iris and Eric Reines 
 

In memory of...  
Bertram "Bert" Miller  
Jackie Miller 
 

Radine V. Pepper, at yahrzeit  
Virginia Dodge 
 

William "Bill" York 
Phyllis and Michael Eidelman 
Susan Stahl  
 

The six million lost   
The L'Chayyim Project 

mailto:dcoltin@lappinfoundation.org
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 YAHRZEIT MEMORIAL WALL 

On behalf of the entire Congregation, we extend our 
condolences to the following families who have 

recently lost a loved one: 

CONDOLENCES 

March 7 

Isadore Cutler 

Gloria Dretler 

Irving Estrich 

Marilyn Forman 

Heidi Gitter 

Julius Glick 

Boruch Kagan 

David Kanter 

Ernest Lander 

Louis Levine 

Bernard Marks 

Doug Mascott 

Samuel Olken 

Ann Shapiro 

Joseph Sherin 

Minnie Silberman 

Harold Swartz 

Joseph Willens 

Benjamin York 

Henry Young 

Melvin Zeitlan 

March 14 

Rebecca Gass Budnitz 

Theodore Gilman 

Irving Hillson 

Louis Kaminsky 

Evelyn Kurzrok 

Donald Miller 

Lazarus Rosenfield 

Robert Rudolph 

Simon Starensier 

Jacob Strome 

March 21 

Mary Altman 

Rhoda Bane 

Julie Butkiewicz 

Philip Kaminsky 

Pauline Levine 

Samuel Liftman 

Irving Lyons 

Benjamin Ross 

William Sevinor 

Bertha Simons 

Howard Vener 

Samuel Yanofsky 

March 28 

Estelle Bitman 

Bertha Cohen 

Herbert Cohen 

Regina Cohen 

Gertrude Fromer 

Agnes Goldberg 

Harry Herwitz 

Sarah Herwitz 

Daniel Lasovick 

Dora Liftman 

Richard Lisson 

Irving Reiser 

Frank Sandler 

Harry Shuman 

Irene Tarr 

April 4 

Bessie Blume 

Benjamin Corman 

Rose Goldbaum Sandler 

Raymond Green 

Buster Gross 

Barney Handverger 

Saul Katzman 

Gertrude Kleven 

Harry Lampert 

Abraham Lyons 

Harvey Platt 

Samuel Rosenkrantz 

Edward Ruskin 

David Smith 

Pearl Stone 

Leonard Straub 

Archie Weinstein 

Mildred Greenbaum 

On the loss of her husband 

Herbert Greenbaum 

 

Heather Greenberg 

On the loss of her mother 

Ferne “Faygie” Greenberg 

 

Julie Grossman 

On the loss of her brother 

William Evarts 

 

INTRODUCTION TO “L’CHAYYIM” (To Life) –  

A Holocaust Memorial Project of  

Temple Emanu-El 

“L’Chayyim” is a project to help us remember and honor 

those six million lives lost in the Holocaust, and to ask the 

community of Temple Emanu-El to turn this tragedy into 

help for the living. The project is based on the book 

conceived by P. Chernofsky (Jerusalem, 2013/5773), And 

Every Single One Was Someone. 

 

The project is housed in our Temple Library, where 

instructions on how to participate are also located. Thanks 

to our member, Laurel Dolan, for organizing and 

maintaining this lovely and meaningful program. 
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MARCH 2020 
 SUN MON TUE WED THU FRI SAT 

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
9:00am 

Religious School 

 

11:30am 

SMARTY  

  

 

 

 

 

7:00pm 

Book Club 

10:00am 
Senior Connection 
Social Group 
 
3:15pm 
Hebrew School 
 
6:15pm 
Pre-Confirmation 
 
7:00pm 
Mah Jongg 

10:00am 
Taiji with Rosie Segil 
 
3:15pm 
Hebrew School 
 
6:00pm 
Taiji with Rosie Segil 
 
6:00pm  
Optional pre-movie 
dinner 
7:00pm 
Movie Night with Senior 
Connection 
 

3:15pm/4:50pm 

Hebrew School 

 

4:30pm 

My Brother’s Table 

 
 
5:30pm 
Family Shabbat 
 
6:00pm 
Shabbat Service 

9:00am 
Torah Study 
10:30am 
Round Table Minyan 
 
 
 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
 
No Religious 
School..Come to the 
Carnival! 
 
11:00am 
Community Purim 
Carnival 
 
 
 

Erev Purim 
 
10:00am 
Tikkun Olam at Mass. 
Coalition for the 
Homeless 
 
6:00pm 
Dinner and Adult 
Megillah Reading 
 
 
 
 
 

Purim 
 
10:00am 
Senior Connection 
Social Group 
 
3:15pm 
Hebrew School 
 
6:15pm 
Pre-Confirmation 
 
7:00pm 
Mah Jongg 
 
 

 
10:00am 
Taiji with Rosie Segil 
 
3:15pm 
Hebrew School 
 
6:00pm 
Taiji with Rosie Segil 
 
 
 

 

3:15pm/4:50pm 

Hebrew School 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
6:00pm 
Shabbat Service 
 
 
 

 
9:00am 
Torah Study 
10:30am 
Round Table Minyan 
with Dalet class 
 
 
 

 
 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 
9:00am 
Religious School 
 
9:00am 
Confirmation with  
Parents 
 
10:30am 
Post-Confirmation 
 
1:00pm 
Beneath the Surface 

  
 
 
 
 
 
7:00pm 
Antisemitism: Here 
and Now book dis-
cussion 

Tu Bishvat 
 
10:00am 
Senior Connection 
Social Group 
 
3:15pm 

Hebrew School 

 
7:00pm 
Mah Jongg 
 
 

 
10:00am 
Taiji with Rosie Segil 
 
3:15pm 
Hebrew School 
 
6:00pm 

Taiji with Rosie Segil 

 

7:00pm 

Jewish Music  

Neighborhood 

 
3:15pm/4:50pm 

Hebrew School 

 

7:00pm 

Brotherhood/

Sisterhood cooking 

 

 

 

 

 
6:00pm 
Shabbat Service  
 
  
  

9:00am 
Torah Study 
10:30am 
Round Table Minyan 
 
 
 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 

9:00am 
Religious School 
 
10:00am 
Brotherhood/
Sisterhood Breakfast 
with Jo Ann Simons 

 10:00am 
Senior Connection 
Social Group 
 
3:15pm 

Hebrew School 

 
7:00pm 
Mah Jongg 

 

10:00am 

Taiji with Rosie Segil 

 

3:15pm 

Hebrew School 

 

6:00pm 

Taiji with Rosie Segil 

 

3:15pm/4:50pm 

Hebrew School 

 

7:00pm 

Introduction to  

Judaism 

 

 

 
6:00pm 
Shabbat Service  
 
 
  
 

9:00am 
Torah Study 
10:30am 
Round Table Minyan 
 
10:30am 
Shabbat Tots 
 
5:30pm 
Bar Mitzvah: 
Stephen Slavet 

29 30 31     

 
9:00am 
Religious School 
 
9:00am 
Confirmation 
 
10:30am 
Religious School    
Parent Open Forum 
 

 
 
 
 
7:00pm 
Amy Saltz  
Book Launch 

10:00am 
Senior Connection 
Social Group 
 
3:15pm 

Hebrew School 

 
7:00pm 
Mah Jongg 
 
7:00pm 
Bar/t Mitzvah Date 
Setting meeting 

     

Weekly Torah Announcement 

Every first and second Shabbat each month will feature Rabbi 

Meyer or Rabbi Peiser leading the sessions.  We hope you will 

join us on Saturdays at 9:00am in the Temple Youth Lounge.  
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Thursday, April 9th at 

5:45pm 
Congregational members may register 

their immediate families, plus up to 4 

guests now. 

 

If you wish to include more than 4 guests,  
you may register them for a waitlist when 

you register your family. 
 

Outside registration, as seats are 
available, will begin March 30th. 

 
Members (8 and older) $25 

Member Children (7 and younger) $18 

Member Children (2 and under) Free 

Non-Member (8 and older) $36 

Non-Member Children (7 and younger) $25 

Non-Member Children (2 and under) Free 

Your payment is your reservation. 

Reservations can be made                     

on our website:  

www.emanu-el.org or call the Temple at 

781-631-9300 


